
 
 

Poipoia te kākano kia puawai – Nurture the seed and it will thrive 

 
NEWSLETTER FIVE TERM TWO                               FRIDAY, 9th JUNE 2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KIA ORA, TALOFA LAVA, AND WELCOME.  

Welcome to Angel and Tiara and their whanau who have joined our school this week. 

 

PARENT/TEACHER MEETINGS FOR ROOMS 13 & 15 

These meetings will be held next Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th June for Room 

13 and Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th of June for Room 15.  

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/ and enter the event code stt6p. Follow the 

steps shown to make an appointment 

For emails and websites, use this link: https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/stt6p  
Thank you to everyone who came along to the parent/teacher meetings this week.  It was good 

for us to be able to share how children are progressing so far this year.   

If at any time you would like to talk with your child’s teacher, please contact them to make a 

time to do this. 
 

HUTTFEST Monday 26 – Friday 30 June 

Huttfest is fast approaching and our Kapa haka and Pasifika 

groups have been practicing most days so they are ready for their 

performance. 

Our Kapa Haka group will be performing on Monday 26 between 

4.30-6.00pm 

Our Pasifika group will be performing on Tuesday 27th June between 7.00-8.30pm. 

Information is slow in coming out this year.  At the moment we understand that tickets will be 

sold online this year and there may be an increase in how much they are this year.  Please keep 

an eye on our newsletters, Facebook page and emails as we will be putting out information as it 

comes to us.  In the meantime you can access the Huttfest website and Facebook pages here. 

HUTTFEST Website 

HUTTFEST Facebook  

Contacts: 

 

 Phone: 939 9707 txt: 027 3710 947 KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028  Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH

  

PRINCIPAL: Dave Lamont  principal@koraunui.school.nz        

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:  Spencer Hiess BoT.Chair@koraunui.school.nz, amber.pacheco@koraunui.school.nz, 

chris.blazkow@koraunui.school.nz, kris.dando@koraunui.school.nz, renee.madsen@koraunui.school.nz, 

Craig.Gilmour@koraunui.school.nz  

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/stt6p
https://huttfest.weebly.com/
https://www.facebook.com/HuttFest/
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mailto:BoT.Chair@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:amber.pacheco@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:chris.blazkow@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:kris.dando@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:renee.madsen@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:Craig.Gilmour@koraunui.school.nz


 

FETU O LE MOANA WELLINGTON MUSEUM AND SPACE PLACE TRIP 

On Thursday 8th June Fetu o le Moana went on a trip to Space Place and Wellington Museum.  

Space Place was a blast, we got to watch a film about navigating using the stars out at sea.  We 

also learnt how to locate Matariki.  We got to do a lot of little cool activities.  The day was 

really fun. 

By MJ 

 

On Thursday 8th June Fetu o le Moana went to the Wellington Museum, Space Place and the 

cable car for a trip!  The Wellington Museum was a burst of fun.  We got to explore a bunch of 

stuff like kiwi footprints, lion footprints, the layout of the Wellington Museum and a bunch 

more stuff!  Did you know that the Wellington Museum wasn’t built to be a museum.  It was 

built to be a warehouse, a really fancy one.  We had a super fun time! 

By Senolee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

MID-YEAR REPORTS 

We will be sending home mid-year reports at the end of Week 1 in Term 3. 

 

INTERZONE CROSS COUNTRY  

Congratulations to Bodhi, Jaya, Emily, Sunny and Nixon who all qualified for the Interzone 

cross country.  This will be held at Trentham Memorial Park next Tuesday 13th June.  We are 

proud to have these children representing us at the is event. 

 

HEAD LICE  

We have been informed by some parents that their children have headlice.  We 

ask that you please check your children’s hair, especially if you notice them 

scratching.  Information about preventing the spread of headlice can be found at 

the following website https://www.kidshealth.org.nz/head-lice.  We have some 

treatment products and combs available at school.  Please contact the school 

office for advice and support. 

 

KCC HOLIDAY PROGRAMME  

Information about the holiday programme for the July holidays is available on our school 

website and below.  Please contact the office for an Expression of Interest form.  All bookings 

need to be into the office by Monday 26 June so we can confirm programmes and 

staffing. 

CONTACT DETAILS 

It is important that we have accurate and up-to-date contacts for safety and emergencies. If any 

details have changed for you, please contact the office and let them know.  

 

https://www.kidshealth.org.nz/head-lice


 

JUNIOR CROSS COUNTRY – YEARS 0-3 

We will be holding a Junior School Cross-Country next Wednesday 14th 

June beginning after morning teatime.  

This will involve Year 0-3 children from Rooms 23, 4, 5, 8, 9.  Parents 

and whanau are welcome to come along and support their children. 

 

50 cent STALLS  

50 cent stalls are run by our Year 6 students as a part of their camp fundraising 

and held every Friday at morning teatime. Please be mindful that items are all 50 

cents so $2 is the limit per child.   

50 cent stalls will be in the hall (or on the Kowhai Block deck if it is a nice day) at morning 

teatime every Friday.  

 

KORAU VALUES 

We have noticed some behaviours with some of the children around the school over the past 

few weeks. We are encouraging tamariki to show how KORAU values can be demonstrated 

through words and actions around the school.  These are the basis on how we 

build relationships and work together.  Our KORAU values are  

Kind/Manaakitanga We show Kindness to people and the environment.  

Own/Rangatiratanga We Own our own behaviour.  

Respect/Whakaute We Respect the rules, people, and the school.  

Aspire/Wawata  We do quality work and strive for excellence.  

Unite/Whanaungatanga We work as a team / whanau. We are inclusive.  

 

KORAUNUI SCHOOL ENROLMENTS   

Do you have or know of any 5-year-old children who are starting school this year or next 

year?  New student enrolment forms are available at the office or on our website under “About 

us”.  If you require further information, please contact the office on 939 9707 or message us on 

our school website or Facebook page, email office@koraunui.school.nz.  We are happy to talk 

with parents about our school and show them round so they can get a feel for how we operate. 

 

SCHOOL INVOICES  

This week invoices were emailed home.  We are trialling this approach as we have 

been informed that in some instances invoices sent home with children have not 

been passed on.  During the year we are often required to pay for activities and 

fees in advance and the school carries this debt until payments are made by parents 

so we ask invoices are paid in a timely manner.  If you would like to discuss your 

invoice, please contact the school office.  

 

COVID CASES AT SCHOOL and RAT’s  

We have had a couple more cases of COVID-19 at school this 

week.  This is a reminder to us all that COVID is still in the 

community and as the weather changes we all need to keep up 

with our hygiene practices and stay home if we are feeling unwell. 

If anyone needs RATs, please contact the school office as we have a supply that we can 

distribute to school whanau who need to carry out COVID tests. 

Koraunui Stokes Valley Community Hub also has a good supply of RATs available to the 

community should they need them. 

 

mailto:office@koraunui.school.nz


EMAIL ADDRESSES 

We have noticed that we do not have email addresses for some parents.  Please make sure we 

have all your details and these are up to date, especially if you have changed your phone 

number. 

 

BANK ACCOUNTS 

Many families keep a small bank account with the school office to pay for items, event or 

sports fees during the year. If you would like to do this, please come and talk to Maree and she 

will show you how it works.  

Some families have set up a regular bank credit to do the same thing. If you wish to do this, the 

lovely office ladies will help with this.  Our account is Koraunui School Board of Trustees 12 

3478-0015483-00 

 

RUBBISH AND PACKAGING 

As a part of the work we do as an Enviroschool, working to take care of our 

school and local environment, we are asking that all packaging that comes 

into school with children is returned home each day unless a class is doing 

a specific task around packaging.  It would be fantastic to see no rubbish 

blowing around our school grounds. 

 

WHATS COMING UP THIS TERM? 

TERM 2 

 

Week 8 

• Wednesday 14 June: Board of Trustees Meeting, 7.00pm in the staffroom  

• Wednesday June 14: Junior School Cross Country TBC 

 

Week 10 

• Huttfest week 

• Friday 30 June: End of Term 2 

 

Term 3 

• Monday 17 July: Start of Term 3 

 

Dave Lamont 

Principal 

 

 



Koraunui Care Centre Holiday Programme July 2023 
Koraunui Care Centre Holiday programme will be operating from Monday 3 to Friday 14 July during the upcoming school 

holidays.  

Check out details for the programme below and if would like to make a booking fill in and return the request to enrol 

form to the Koraunui School office by Monday 26 June.  We will then send you an enrolment form confirming your 

child(ren’s) place. If you require financial assistance, please contact WINZ for information on a subsidy, or a form may be 

requested from the school office.   

Once we have your request to enrol form, you are liable for the charges whether your child 

attends or not, unless notification of cancellation is received by Wednesday 28 June 2023.  
 

Monday 3 July 
Photo Booth 

 

Tuesday 4 July 
Plastic bottle fan 

 

Wednesday 5 July 
Trip to SV Hub 

 

Thursday 6 July 
Photo plant pot 

 

Friday 7 July 
High Tea and Movie 

 

Monday 10 July 
Cardboard town 

 

Tuesday 11 July 
Paving stones 

 

Wednesday 12 July 
Paper plate maze 

 

Thursday 13 July  
Sock Worms 

 
 

Friday 14 July 
 

 

Closed  
Matariki Day 

Please note: As well as the listed activities there will be various arts and crafts and games offered each day, as well as 

cooking activities on some days. 

 

  Koraunui Kids Care Holiday Programme – Request to Enrol  
  Please note: enrolment confirmation will be sent home on receipt of this form.  

 

  Childs Name(s): _____________________________________________________ 
 

  Parent Name: _________________________________ Contact Number: __________     
 

July 7am–8am 8am-12pm 12-5pm 5-5:45pm 9-3pm Total to pay 

Monday 3 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Tuesday 4 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Wednesday 5 $5.00 $45.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Thursday 6 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Friday 7 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

                                                                                                              Total                               

April 7am–8am 8am-12pm 12-5pm 5-5:45pm 9-3pm Total to pay 

Monday 10 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Tuesday 11 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Wednesday 12 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Thursday 13 $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Friday 14 * $5.00 $20.00 $25.00 $3.80 $30.00  

Total   

 
Please fill in spaces for sessions you would like your child to attend and return this booking  
form to the school office by Monday 26 June. 
 
*Please note: as per our policies, fees will apply for any public holidays that fall on any of your 
child’s regular days of care. 


